Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

June 25, 2021
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee was called to order by Mr. Hume at 8:00 a.m. on Friday, June 25, 2021.  The meeting was conducted both by teleconference and in-person due to the lifting of certain restrictions regarding COVID-19.  Members of the committee present were:


     

   Erik Hume, Chair (in-person)
                  


Other members of the Board present were:



James Gross (Zoom)

    Stephen Libhart (Zoom)


James Helsel (in-person)
    Carolyn Van Newkirk (Zoom)


William Leonard (in-person)
    Nelva Wright (Zoom)
Also attending were: Timothy Edwards (Executive Director), Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Michael Moskal (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Advertising & PR), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Guests:  Eric Clancy, Rebecca Burk (Delta Development)
Minutes:  The minutes of the May 21, 2021 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Retirement Presentations:  Mr. Helsel presented Glenn Shaeffer, Airfield Maintenance, and Earl Ritter, Police Dispatcher, with retirement plaques and thanked them for their service to SARAA.  
Delta Development:

Capital Projects:

Airport Drive:  

  Total project cost:  $12.1 million

  Total secured public funding:  $8.6 million

Demolition of Buildings 26 & 96 (Phase 3):

  Total Project cost:  $1.6 million (100% funded)

  Secured Public Funding:  $1.4 million

  Construction timeline:  Summer 2021 – June 2022

Third Street Realignment (Phase 4):

  Estimated cost:  $4.6 million (100% funded)

  Secured public funding:  $4.8 million

  (The total amount of grant funding secured for Phase 3 exceeded project costs.  The $1,053,042            award will be rescoped, expanded, for Phase 4)

Public Funding:

Emergency Services:  
  Available Funding:  $75,000 
  Police radio updates and fire safety equipment

FCRA:

  Roof Replacement and Construction of New Hangar/Pilot Support Facility

  Grant Request:  $500,000

  SARAA match:  $677,000

Other Initiatives:

2021 Local Government Outreach:  Presentation of SARAA to all three counties, two cities and   two municipalities.  

Pennsylvania State Senate 48th District:  Chris Gebhard was sworn in June 9, 2021 to complete the unexpired portion of Dave Arnold’s term that ends on November 30, 2022.  Introductory meeting at Pennsylvania State Capitol (underway); follow-up tour at HIA.

Marketing & Enplanement Report: 
May 2021 CXY Operations were up 134% vs May 2020 and up 28% vs May 2019.  YTD CXY Operations were up 134% vs. 2020 and 44% vs 2019.  May 15th was the busiest day with 283 operations.  May 2021 MDT Operations were up 47% vs May 2020 and down 10% vs May 2019.  YTD MDT Operations were up 12% vs 2020 and down 7% vs 2019.  May 2021 Air Cargo Tonnage increased 24% vs May 2020 and 5% vs May 2019.  YTD Air Cargo Tonnage is up 18% vs 2020 and up 3% vs 2019.  Three of the 10 busiest months in airport history for Air Cargo have taken place since the start of the pandemic.  May 2021 Enplanements were up 417% vs May 2020 and down 36% vs May 2019.  YTD Enplanements were down 6% vs 2020 and 49% vs 2019.  As of 6/20/2021, 2021 passenger traffic has recovered to 78% of 2019’s record; up 221% compared to one year ago.  On 6/20/2021, MDT Departing Seat capacity was 85% of 2019.  The 2021 budget was based on 420,000 enplanements.  However, recent activity has pushed new projections to around 440,000.     
Marketing Update:  MDT is now monitoring cell phone driving and flying travel patterns to find new air service opportunities.  Using MDT region-based cellphone data, between 10/1/19 and 4/30/21, more than 300,000 trips were taken from PHL, BWI, EWR and DCA.  Orlando remains MDT’s top leaked market.     
Project Update:

Mr. Spaulding reported on the following:  
Rehabilitate Flood Dike, HIA:  A substantial completion inspection was held on June 8, 2021.  A total of 6,691 concrete block mats were installed.  A final inspection will occur after grass growth.     
Major Projects Awaiting FAA Grants:  
Expand Cargo Apron, HIA:  The grant application for $15.8 million was submitted to the FAA on May 3, 2021.
Remove Obstructions, CXY:  The grant application for $1.6 million was submitted to the FAA on May 26th.
Construct SRE Storage Building, FCRA:  The grant was received on June 7th for $654,760.  Notices of Intent to Award were issued on June 14th (General, Mechanical & Electrical contractors).    
Construct South Apron, GRA:  The grant application for $1.4 million was submitted to FAA on May 3rd, 2021.  
Cargo Apron Expansion, Phase III, Amendment 3, HIA: 
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to amend the contract with AECOM in an amount not to exceed $19,625 to provide additional permitting work and bidding services for the Cargo Apron Expansion project at HIA.  The initial contract was amended twice.  The first amendment added wetland investigation and permitting.  The second amendment added further Geophysical Investigation.  The design engineer has submitted a request for a third amendment to cover additional costs incurred for work required during bidding and permitting that exceeded the man-hours included in their original proposal The additional work includes the following: 

1. Additional Bidding Services:  Sixty-two additional man-hours were required to address the many questions received from bidders to clarify the requirements related to microtunneling and grouting of large drainage pipes.
2. Additional Permitting Services:  Seventy-six additional man-hours were required to revise permit applications and drawings needed to coordinate the planned future cargo apron drainage work with the airport’s on-going flood dike rehabilitation project.  

The costs associated with this Amendment are eligible grant costs.  Reimbursement will be requested from the FAA at the time that the grant is closed out.  The FAA will provide 90% reimbursement of SARAA’s costs ($17,662), and SARAA will apply for a 5% State grant.  SARAA will provide a local match of 5%.  

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.  (Mr. Hume said he would recuse himself from this vote at the Board meeting).
Remove Obstructions, Phase III (Construction), CXY:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a contract to John Anderson Construction, Inc. in an amount of $1,322,886.00, contingent upon receipt of an FAA grant, to remove obstructions within the approach to Runway 8 at Capital City Executive Airport.  The project will enable the airport to improve the safety of flight by removing hazards to aircraft approaching to land and aircraft departing the airport.  The project was advertised for bid on February 21, 2021.  Five firms purchased bid packages and one firm submitted a bid on May 19, 2021.  This project will be funded with an FAA grant that provides 100% reimbursement of SARAA’s costs.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval. 

Equipment Storage Building, Phase II (CM Services), FCRA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award a contract to Johnson Mirmiran & Thompson (JMT) in an amount not-to-exceed $113,879.60, to provide construction administration and construction management services for the Snow Removal Equipment (SRE) Storage Building at FCRA.  During the winter of 2020, SARAA issued a Request for Qualifications/Technical Proposals.  Four firms submitted RFQ/TP’s on March 9, 2020.  These proposals were evaluated by the selection committee of three staff members.  SARAA also obtained an Independent Fee Estimate from C&S Engineers.  The proposed JMT fee was determined to be acceptable.  The FAA will reimburse 100% of all project costs.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Parking Revenue Control System:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to authorize the purchase of a Parking Revenue Control System (PRCS) from HUB Parking Technology USA, Inc. in an amount not to exceed $880,834.50.  The current PRCS was installed in 2011-2012.  The system was manufactured by Federal APD which is no longer in business.  As a result, support for the existing system is limited to existing inventory and the current version of the software.  During the selection of the Parking Management contractor in 2017 via a proposal process, SARAA identified replacement of the PRCS as a possible priority for the Parking Management Contractor.  Due to their experience at dozens of airports throughout the US, Reef Parking has extensive knowledge of PRCS systems.  In late 2020, Reef Parking requested proposals from four PRCS vendors for the replacement of the system at HIA.  Reef Parking recommends the HUB Jupiter System and SARAA staff concurs with the recommendation.  Any final agreements will be reviewed by Counsel.  SARAA is planning to finance the purchase of the PRCS, either through an existing line of credit or through a bank loan.  Final terms will be presented to the Board when available.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Right-of-Way Easement (Electric Power), GRA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is for the Board to authorize the Executive Director or Deputy Executive Director, subject to final review by legal counsel, to sign all documents related to the granting of a Right-of-Way Easement to Adams Electric Cooperative, Inc for the installation of electric power lines to service the new Hillard Hangar at GRA.  On March 31st, the SARAA Board approved a ground lease for Mr. Hillard’s hangar.  Mr. Hillard has requested that Adams Electric Cooperative (AEC) provide power to his new hangar. The easement grants AEC a perpetual right-of-way to place, erect, construct, operate and maintain overhead electric lines and to lay, erect, construct and maintain underground conduit and cable lines.  AEC will be responsible for the cost of installing the new electric lines and meter.  Mr. Hillard will be responsible for the cost of installing the new meter base and internal electrical system within the hangar.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
GA Airports:  

Barnstormers Breakfast (GRA):  This was a record-breaking event with 903 breakfasts served over two days.  

Obstruction Removal (CXY):  Mr. Stevens said that the obstruction removal at CXY is critical because it provides protection to the airport and also provides good relations with the neighbors.  

Other Matters:  Mr. Leonard said there is interest in an opportunity for SARAA to partner with Penn State Harrisburg for a pilot-related degree or continuing education program involving a flight aviation curriculum.  He will keep the Board informed.
Adjournment:  Mr. Hume adjourned the meeting at 9:06 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, July 23, 2021, 8:00 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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